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OIR-21-03 MIDAS compliance with 1623(b) and 16231(c) 

When will MIDAS modifications be completed so it complies with  
1623(b) and 1623.1(c)?  

 
As noted in staff's TN242579 Corrected Notice of 15-Day Public  
Comment Period response, as follows between {}, {section 1623(b) In  

response to comments that it is not accurate or desirable, staff is  
proposing to delete, "Each customer shall be able to access all rate  

information applicable to the customer with a single RIN assigned by  
the utility." This sentence is inaccurate because a customer should  
have more than one RIN if they have multiple meters or multiple  

sites.}, the desired result is to be obtained by providing only a  
RIN. Any other input such as, but not limited to, logins and  

passwords will be unlawful when the regulations become effective.  
 
Steve Uhler  

sau@wwmpd.com 

Additional submitted attachment is included below. 



OIR-21-03 MIDAS compliance with 1623(b) and 1623.1(c)

When will MIDAS modifications be completed so it complies with 
1623(b) and 1623.1(c)?

Pursuant to CEC resolution number 22-1012-02, After considering all 
comments received and staff’s responses, and based on the entire 
record of this proceeding, the CEC hereby adopts the amendments to 
its Load Management Standards regulations, as set forth in the 
express terms that were published in the Third Notice of 15-Day 
Comment Period (Cal. Code of Regs., tit. 20, §§ 1621 and 1623). The 
CEC takes this action under the authority of, and to implement, 
interpret, and make specific sections 25132, 25213, 25218(e), and 
254023.5 of the Public Resources Code.

Now that the express terms as written have been adopted to become 
effective April 1, 2023, MIDAS will, if not modified to comply with 
1623(b) and 1623.1(c), will be unlawfully requiring more input than a
Rate Identification Number (RIN) to get returns information 
sufficient to enable automated response to marginal grid signals.

Pursuant to 1623(b), The Commission maintains public access to the 
MIDAS database through an Application Programming Interface (API) 
that, provided a Rate Identification Number (RIN), returns 
information sufficient to enable automated response to marginal grid 
signals including price, emergency events, and greenhouse gas 
emissions. 

Pursuant to 1623.1(c), The Commission maintains public access to the 
MIDAS database through an Application Programming Interface (API) 
that, provided a Rate Identification Number (RIN), returns 
information sufficient to enable automated response to marginal grid 
signals, such as price, emergency events, and greenhouse gas 
emissions.

As noted in staff's TN242579 Corrected Notice of 15-Day Public 
Comment Period response, as follows between {}, {section 1623(b) In 
response to comments that it is not accurate or desirable, staff is 
proposing to delete, "Each customer shall be able to access all rate 
information applicable to the customer with a single RIN assigned by 
the utility." This sentence is inaccurate because a customer should 
have more than one RIN if they have multiple meters or multiple 
sites.}, the desired result is to be obtained by providing only a 
RIN. Any other input such as, but not limited to, logins and 
passwords will be unlawful when the regulations become effective.

Steve Uhler
sau@wwmpd.com

https://efiling.energy.ca.gov/GetDocument.aspx?tn=242579

